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1. Religious leaders' water-combining ceremony 2. Ambassador for Peace appointment ceremony 
 
A multicultural academic assembly organized by the Universal Peace Federation (UPF) of Peru was held 
on February 25 in the Atalaya region, bringing together about 50 leaders from various sectors and local 
indigenous people. 
 
Dr. Trevor Jones, through a video message, welcomed the new Ambassadors for Peace and emphasized 
the important roles of bilingual teachers, indigenous community leaders, tribal representatives, 
environmental activists, and diplomats. The Mayor of Atalaya also emphasized in his speech the role of 
bilingual teachers in improving education and mentioned the need to expand the use of native languages 
in indigenous communities. 
 
Presentations at the assembly addressed topics such as human rights and environmental issues, and the 
challenges of bilingual multicultural education. During the event, 18 indigenous leaders were appointed 
as Ambassadors for Peace under the direction of Jaime Fernandez Tupac, Secretary General of UPF Peru. 
 
 
 


